Calvin Leete PTO Organization
Calvin Leete Elementary School

PTO Meeting Minutes

Date: January 8, 2020
Time:  6:30 PM
Location: Calvin Leete School Guilford, CT

In Attendance:
President: Christine Lataillade
Vice-President: Allison Pelliccio
Wendy Cassidy, Laura Jackman, Clarice Yasuhara, Nick Abraham, Dawn Parker, Cheryl Monaco, Michael Dorfman, Andrea Hall, Nikki Israel, Deirdre Dolan, Kenneasha Sloley, Kathryn Schauer, Caitlin O’Brien, Kristen Zailskas-Eaton, Audrey Barr, Alisha Rayner Romano, James Farrel, Dr. Paul Freeman.
Proceedings:

· Meeting called to order at 6:30 PM
President’s Update:

· Welcome baby Nico Donarumo and congratulations to Mrs. Donarumo. Sunshine committee chair Audrey Barr delivered a baby gift on behalf of the PTO.
· Thank you to the Leete staff for organizing and volunteering at Babysitting Night!
· Thank you to Christy Mills and Alice Chen for organizing a successful (and busy!) Holiday school store.
· Sarah Slubowski worked with Guilford Sporting Goods to complete our Cougar Wear holiday sale. 25 pieces were ordered, all online.
· Winter Enrichment registration will open on 1/10. Thank you to Ornella Rullo for organizing a diverse array of programs for our children! Ornella noted the success of previous sessions, with classes selling out in minutes, and emphasized that the goal of the Enrichment program is not to raise funds for the PTO but rather to offer a service to students and families.
· Kristen Zailskas-Eaton has done a wonderful job booking our 2019-20 assemblies! We can look forward to Spring visits from a robotics demonstration, a performance of The Lion, the Witch & the Wardrobe, hands-on activities from the Children’s Museum and a Latin musical group.
· The Learning Fair will be held on Jan. 30th. Thank you to Danielle Ellessio for organizing! Students will be encouraged to participate during the 1/13 Monday Morning Meeting.
· Discussion on a fundraising ride at SHIFT and a STEAM working group was tabled for time.
Treasurer’s Report: 
· Tabled for time.
Teacher /Princiapl Updates:
· Tabled for time. Updates will be included in Principal Sloley’s Friday email.
Speaker: Superintendent of Schools Dr. Paul Freeman
The 2020-21 Guilford Town/Education budget process is beginning. Dr. Freeman will officially present his budget proposal to members of the Board of Education during their meeting on 1/13. His overall budget increase is 2.14% over last year. This is the lowest proposed increase in 5 years. Included in his proposal are the following: Nick Abraham, music teacher at Calvin Leete would go from a .8 employee to full time. Construction of STEM maker spaces for each elementary school is proposed. A 2-week artist in residence program at each elementary school is included as well. Also included in Dr.Freeman’s budget proposal are significant staffing reductions at Adams Middle School. He plans to reduce the Language Arts staff by 6 full time teachers, due to a decline in enrollment and to bring Language Arts instruction time in line with other academic subjects. Currently students receive over 80 minutes of Langauge Arts instruction in 2 class periods, that would be reduced to under 50 minutes in 1 session. There were many questions about this proposal and its effects on student achievement. Dr. Freeman encouraged parents to attend the Board of Ed public comment sessions on 1/27 and 1/28 at Adams Middle School. Once the Board of Education approves his budget proposal it is sent to the town Board of Finance and then to a referendum in April. The PTO encourages all parents to vote in the planned budget vote. 
Dr. Freeman answered additional questions on a variety of subjects, including the district’s plans to continue conversations around race, diversity and inclusion. Dr. Freeman noted that a public forum is planned for the Spring. He also spoke about the district’s use of the Sandy Hook reporting system, recently adopted, that allows students and community members to report concerns anonymously to school staff. He described the procedures to respond to both life-threatening and non life-threatening situations and said that Adams Middle School and Guilford High School staff receive anonymous reports daily. 
After a lengthy discussion, the meeting was concluded at 8:45pm. Our next meeting will be held on February 5th, 2020.

